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The Voice of UNB

UNB To Host Central and Eastern 
Canadian Law Student Convention
SOVIET STUDENTS MEET SRC by DAN CROZIER

News Editor
Somerville House is the scene, this week-end, of the second 

annual convention of the Central and Eastern Canada Law Students’ 
Association. This is the first time that the University of New 
Brunswick has had an opportunity to play host to this new or­
ganization which had its inaugural meeting last year at Queens 
University at Kingston. At that time the first constitution 
drawn up and the election of the first officers took place.

Two UNB students received 
the distinction of being elected 
to office on that occasion. Robert 
Higgins, who has since gradua­
ted, was elected as President of 
the Association, and Alfred Lan­
dry received the office of Secre­
tary-Treasurer. Mr. Landry is 
presently at Oxford on a Rhodes 
Scholarship and in his absence 
George Bast in of the UNB Law 
School is acting in his capacity.

Representatives of the law 
faculties of Queens, Dalhousie,
McGill, Laval, U of T, Western,
Ottawa, and Osgoodc Hall will 
arrive today in time for a recep­
tion tendered in their honor by 
the members of the UNB Faculty 

’of Law.
The Law students have a full 

schedule on Saturday which will 
commence with an opening ad­
dress by Dean W. F. Ryan, QC,
Dean of the UNB Law School.
The president of the Association,
Robert Higgins, will then present 
his report on the activities of the 
past year. Beginning at 10.00 
am the meeting will launch into 
a discussion about the progress 
the Association has made toward 
realizing its purpose established 
at the first meeting. The 
under discussion will include the 
advancement of common inter­
ests shared by its members in 
professional, literary, academic 
arid social undertakings. Another 
topic is the promotioirof 
bond and a greater exchange 
of ideas between member law 
schools. Finally, the representa­
tive obligations of the Associa­
tion and the administration of 
fees and grants accruing to it.

Commencing at 11.30 am will 
be the mandate reports. As a
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result of last year’s meeting UNB 
submitted a brief to the Canada 
Council requesting that body to 
give serious consideration to the 
granting of scholarship and fel­
lowships for post-graduate study 
in law. The mandate report of 
the university of the Western 
Ontario Law Faculty will entail 
the results of their survey of the 
available law scholarships offered 
by the various universities, along 
with an examination of the law 
scholarship system. These, plus 
other mandate reports will be dis­
cussed at the sessions.
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At 1.30 Saturday afternoon 

three representatives will present 
papers on a serious critique of 
the teaching methods in their 
pective universities and the re­
quirements for the bar admission 
in their provinces. From the dis­
cussion following this presenta­
tion it is hoped that progress can 
be made at elucidating and elim­
inating the existing disparities in 
these two areas that presently 
confront aspiring young lawyers. 
This is part of the Association’s 
project, achieving a standardiz­
ation between the bar associa­
tions and law schools of the 
ions provinces.

Another symposium involving 
a discussion of the future of the 
Association Will be held at 3.15. 
The meeting will close after the 
mandates for 1960-1961 have 
been delegated and the new of­
ficers have been elected.

T he general public is invited 
to attend any of the sessions held 
at Somerville House during Sat­
urday.

On Saturday evening the rep­
resentatives will be feted at a 

(Continued on Page 4)
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Gathered in the Fat tan Room ol the Memorial Student fcentre last Wednesday evenin» shortly 
fi tCF| il,»" <.arr!Vul 1 œdericton by air from Halifax, are members of the Soviet student delegation, 
the UNB Stuuent Council President and the campus NFCUS chairman.

(Left to right, front row)—Norma Beatty, UNB NFCUS, and Alla Tzutzaveva, medical student 
(Back row)—Emmanuil Eguiazarov, a post-graduate student of the Moscow‘ Institute of Foreign 
Languages who acts as interpreter for the group; Steve Hart, SRC President; Alexei Golubev, leader 
o the group and a member of the Presidium of USSR students; Boris Ponomarev, deputy executive 
secretary of the Committee of Youth Organizations of the USSR; Rod Bergin, NFCUS chairman at
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In a letter to the SRC, Dr. 
SRC meeting which began with B. L. Jewett said he was happy to 
the presentation of a silver cigar- accept the position of Honorary 
etc box to Mr. Jack Murray, the President of the SRC for 1960- 
retiring Alumni Secretary, by 
Steve Hart. The inscription on the 
box read, “For years of service 
above self”.

In a speech following the pre­
sentation Mr. Murray said he 
wanted to impress on the SRC 
the power they represent. To ex­
emplify this he related the clever 
methods used by the SRC of ’39

var-
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by WAYNE ANDERSON
The delegation of four Rus­

sian students arrived almost an 
hour early last Wednesday even­
ing and so had an excellent 

. opportunity to meet the members 
of the SRC before the meeting.

The delegation leader was 
Alexei Golobev who spoke no 
English hut was aided ably by 
Emmanouil Equizarov who act­
ed as interpreter, Boris Ponamar- 
ev and a young lady, Alla Tsut- 
sarova, made up the remainder

a closer A
61.

For the last item on the 
agenda a belted budget of 
$340.00 was granted to the I AC 
which was represented at the 
meeting by Mar g Howie. A mo­
tion was passed to grant Miss 
Nancy Ellis the amount of 
$100.00 to cover the expenses 
of her trip to the Atlantic Bowl 
Conference in Halifax.
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SDC WARNS —NO DRINKINGGIFT FROM STALIN Bob Soward, Chairman of the SDC announced last 
Wednesday that there will be definitely no drinking at 
the football game Saturday Afternoon. At the same time 
he released the names of two previous offenders who 
were brought up before a recent meeting of the SRC.

TWO STUDENTS CONVICTED
Peter Snowball, a second year Business Adminis­

tration student was charged with possession of liquor (one 
can of beer) at a student function (football game) on 
October 15th at College Field.

Gary Wheeler, a third year Civil Engineering student 
was also charged with possession of liquor (4 cans of 
beer) at a student function at College Field the previous 
week.

Dance Tonight
The Student Centre will be the 

scene of a dance this evening 
sponsored by the Physical Edu­
cation Society. The Radio Club 
will provide music to swing to 
from 8.30 to 12.30.

The major attraction of the 
evening will be the Phys. Ed. 

'Queen who will be chosen from 
the three lovely candidates: San-, 
dra Pond, Janet Campbell and 
Nancy Freeland.

Remember, dress will be cas­
ual, but in conference with the 
new SRC ruling of no red uni­
versity jackets.

Admission is 25 cents, and 
students of Teachers College, 
Business College and Nurses are 
cordially invited to attend.

tn his address lo the students on October 21, Lord Beaverbrook 
referred to a special treasure, the gift of carved figures presented to 
hint by Stalin in Moscow in 1941. Students will he interested to set) 
this little Caucasian Band now on display in the Beaverbrook Room 
of the Library.

At the lime Stalin gave him this present, Lord Beaverbrook then 
a Cabinet Minister in Churchill’s Government, was head of a British 
delegation to Moscow. 1 lie outcome of the negotiations was a break 
with Russia to prosecute the war.

of the delegation. A fifth student 
was expected, but was detained 
because of illness.

Coffee and hors d’oeuvres 
by the Lord Beaverbrook Hotel 
were served to the guests and the 
members of the SRC during the 
meeting. As the students began 
to get better acquainted many 
impromptu questions passed fr. n 
both sides. The Russian students 
responded to the questions with 
straightforward answers.

The delegation witnessed the

to obtain the gymnasium by 
making use of their yearbook.

The SRC moved to support 
a resolution of NFCUS by which 
all Canadian Universities will put 
their full weight behind a pro­
gram to secure more scholarship 
and student assistance from the 
government and other outside 
sources. The council decided to 
determine the opinions of other 
New Brusnwick universities be­
fore taking action concerning the 
Provincial Government.

In both cases the SDC found the accused guilty and 
the penalty entailed the removal of their Students’ Passes 
for the remainder of the term. A fine of ten dollars 
also charged.

Mr. Soward wishes to draw the attention of all 
studçnts to the fact that these penalties were the result 
of the possession of liquor at a college function regard­
less of the quantity.
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